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The Rho Chi Society

Annual Chapter Report 


 Annual Chapter Report - 2016
Please complete your Annual Chapter Report, adhering strictly to the format below, and submit it to the National Office via e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.
General formatting guidelines:

· Adhere to the page/word limitations specified in each section.

· Use 12 point, Times-New Roman, font.

· Do not include any attachments or appendices. 
· Submit as a Word Document. 
Date of report submission: May 14, 2016
Name of School/College: University of Kansas
Chapter name and region: Alpha Rho/ Gulf Coast Region (Region VI)
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address: Dr. Molly Steed, msteed@kumc.edu
(If chapter has a co-advisor, please list name and email address): 

For split campuses, please list advisor and email address for each campus, if applicable:

Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Chelsea Zipse
(Note: Any chapter failing for three successive years to have a delegate at the National Convention shall be declared “inactive” by the Executive Council and may not elect members unless and until reinstated – Article 4, Section 3, Rho Chi Society Bylaws) Note that Advisors attending the National Conventions may serve as delegates in the absence of a student or non-student member delegate—Article 7, Section 7, Rho Chi Society Bylaws.  
Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi.: March 1, 2016
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Angela Wary, acwary@gmail.com
Vice President: Tera Raymond, tera.raymond@ku.edu
Secretary: Lydia Summers, lrsummers925@ku.edu
Treasurer: Sara Schenkelberg, s954s427@ku.edu
Historian: Andrea Oyer, aoyer@ku.edu
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

(If not yet elected, please indicate date of anticipated election and report names within one week of election)

President: Cory Perry, corper17@gmail.com
Vice President: Kelly Brunk, k522b641@kue.du
Secretary: Lynsey Gustafson, l531g649@ku.edu
Treasurer: Jason Patterson, jp1985@ku.edu
Historian: Pamela Maynez, p827m346@ku.edu
Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program (and by campus if more than one campus):
Class of 2017: 35
Class of 2018: 30
Meetings: Provide information on meetings held in the following tabular format (Limit 1.5 page)
Note:  If your chapter is part of a split campus, please list the meetings with campus reference under the Attendance (i.e. A, B or 1, 2 with a note to indicate the campus of reference).
	Date
	#
	Agenda/ Action Steps

	9/15/15
	20


	· General format of the meetings overview
· Election for Community Outreach Coordinator- winner is Tessa Reynolds

· Introduction to Activities/Opportunities in Rho Chi- Angela

· Member of the Month

· Peer Presentations

· High School and Campus Visits

· Community Service

· Fundraising- Tera

· Counseling in Spanish idea- Tera

· Tutoring Program- Chris

· Wichita Campus Opportunities- Missy

	10/16/15
	26
	· Old Business

· Reminder about peer presentations/ high school visits- Angela

· Tutoring Program- Chris

· Fundraising- Tera

· New Business

· Member of the month award

· Update on College visits- Angela

· Barn Party- October 30th

· Boys and Girls Club of Lawrence- Tessa

· Presentation by Kerra Cissne (P4)- Cushing’s and Addison’s Disorders and Treatment

	11/13/15
	23
	· Old Business

· Tutoring Program- Thank you to Chris and all the volunteers!

· Fundraising- Selling the “Heart KU-Rx” now. Big shout out to Tera Raymond for her great work!

· New Business

· Member of the month award

· Boys and Girls Club of Lawrence

· Potential dates for group event

· Future fundraising:- Tera
· Class quote shirts- start thinking of quotes
· Stop day bake sale/ care packages

· Other potential ideas?

· Presentation by Bill Wilson (P4)- Hyperkalemia and end stage renal disease

	01/16/16
	20
	· New Business

· Campus Convention- Feb. 6th
· Basket theme: Sports

· Table: 11:00- 3:00pm 

· Boys and Girls Club of Lawrence- Feb. 17th
· Tutoring

· Spring Calendar has been posted- don’t forget to sign up. 

· Fundraising: class quote shirts and car decals
· Initiation

· Nominations for teaching award 

· Vote on finalists- winner chosen by whole class

· Cookie and punch reception

· Video-conference with Wichita

	02/15/16
	19
	· Old Business

· Campus Convention- Thank you to everyone who helped out!

· Tutoring- Thank you to all our volunteers- Don’t forget to sign up for times. 

· New Business

· Member of the month

· Boys and Girls Club of Lawrence- Feb. 17th
· Initiation- March 22nd
· Please attend if possible- volunteer sheet now available. 
· Keynote speaker- Dr. Bortolato
· Wichita- location TBA
· Big Event- April 16th : Tessa will provide further details
· Patient Case Presentation- Hanna Xue (P4)- sepsis case

	03/22/16
	17
	· Old Business

· Boys and Girls Club service event- Thank you to everyone who volunteered!

· New Business

· Member of the month

· Initiation

· Tonight at 7:00pm!

· Please attend if possible
· Review the sign-up sheet
· Set-up- Begins at 5:00pm
· Welcome table (Check in sheet)
· Refreshments 
· Tear down
· Big Event- April 16th- sign up on google doc
· Fundraising- Class quote shirts
· Tutoring- Potential for new schedule
· Journal Club Presentation- Austin Wilson (P4)

	04/26/16
	34
	· Old Business

· Initiation

· Congratulations and welcome to all new members

· Thank you to everyone who attended and helped out

· Class quote shirts- Shout out to Tera for all of her hard work!

· New Business

· Elections- see nominations on doc camera
· Thank you to everyone for such a great year! Don’t forget to pick up your cords!


Strategic Planning: What goals were set that relate to the Rho Chi mission? (Limit 0.5  page)
This year, the Rho Chi mission was kept at the forefront of our minds as we planned for the year. We wanted to continue many of the initiatives established by last year’s class, such as our tutoring program which stimulates critical inquiry and upholds the highest ethical standards. 
We also wanted to continue doing presentations to high school students, activities that help develop intellectual leadership, as well as stimulating critical inquiry.  
We also identified areas where we could further fulfill our mission. We wanted to expand upon intellectual leadership development through community service initiatives and recognize intellectual achievement through a member of the month program. We developed a new system to promote fostering collaboration, allowing fourth year students to attend our monthly meetings and present many of the projects they do while on rotation. 
Activities:  (Limit 1500 words)
Tutoring Program
Our tutoring program is an ongoing activity that our chapter provides to the student body. The chapter was able to offer general tutoring sessions for an hour almost every day in a reserved room from 1200 to 1300. We also continued the tutoring liaison program where members identified classes with which students have historically had more difficulty. Members who feel they did especially well in these classes volunteered to serve as the “go-to” person for students who are struggling. These liaisons reach out to course coordinators for approved materials that can be utilized to help students. Because of this, our tutoring program upholds the highest ethical standards and helps to stimulate critical inquiry. We had approximately 10 members help with tutoring throughout the year and were able to reach about 30 students. 
High School Presentation
Our chapter continued the initiative that began last year, in reaching out to high schools to deliver a presentation about the profession of pharmacy. We were only successful in scheduling one high school presentation this year, but were able to make an impact with them. We presented to an elective class of students interested in different health professions. Through their course, they experience a combination of guest lecturers speaking about different professions, as well as shadowing opportunities at a local hospital. In years past, these students were never exposed to the pharmacy profession. Our chapter was able to stimulate critical inquiry in these high school students by using our leadership skills. We have already been asked to come back next year. 
Excellence in Teaching Award
The excellence in teaching award is an ongoing event for the past 22 years that allows our chapter to recognize intellectual achievement and excellence. Each year our chapter nominates different teachers whom we feel went above and beyond and that were instrumental to our education. Once nominations have been made, we have the entire class vote on the award winner. The winner delivers the key note address at our initiation ceremony, and has their name added to a plaque displayed in the school of pharmacy.
Community Service
This year one of the goals of the chapter was to further promote the development of intellectual leaders through community service. We started off the school year by creating a new executive position to coordinate community outreach events. Through this position, we were able to create new relationship with the local Boys and Girls Club in our community. Several members were able to schedule a time to meet with the group in their after school activities. These included helping the kids with homework and participating in various activities and games. This new initiative is one that we hope to see continue on into the years to come. Members also participated in the Big Event, a campus wide community service event. Last year was the first time our Rho Chi chapter joined with other KU students to help community members in need with different projects. 
Member of the Month

Our chapter established a new member of the month recognition program, allowing us to encourage and recognize intellectual achievement, or developing leaders. Award winners this year were recognized for involvement in community service projects, tutoring initiatives, and academic achievements. 

Fourth Year Student Presentations
A new initiative our chapter began this year, was inviting Rho Chi fourth year students while on their rotations back to the school to give presentations at our meetings. Fourth year students benefited by further developing their professional presentation skills, while current members benefited by being exposed to many of the different presentations we will be expected to prepare in the upcoming year. We had four different presentations completed, two over different disease states, one over a complicated patient case, and the last one over a journal club article. Through this new initiative, our chapter was able to foster collaboration among our members to benefit everyone involved.  
Financial/ Budgeting: (Limit 250 words) (See Appendix 2 for Budget Example Template.)  
This year, after discussing the goals of our chapter, the executive members prepared a budget and submitted it to the Deans’ office for approval. We are a self-sustained organization that is supported by our chapter dues and fundraising initiatives. Our chapter organizes and profits off of the selling and distribution of the school of pharmacy white coats. We help all the incoming first year students be fit for their new white coats, and then organize their distribution. We also have a spring drive for many of the students going on rotations. We also initiated two different t-shirt sales, one in the fall and one in the spring. For the fall, we designed a shirt based off of our World Series winning Kansas City Royals, but added a pharmacy twist. For the spring, we created a class shirt with a witty quote from one of our professors.  
Initiation Function: (Limit 250 words)
We held this year’s initiation at our school of pharmacy on March 22nd, 2016, on both our Lawrence and Wichita campuses. The two campuses were connected through video feed allowing our initiates located on the different campuses to take part in the same initiation ceremony. Our chapter was especially excited about this new change, allowing our Wichita members to take more of a part in the ceremony than they have in the past. New initiates with an unlimited number of guests, as well as current members were invited to attend. We also invited key faculty members and the Deans of the school of pharmacy. Our key note speaker was the winner of our Excellence in Teaching Award, Dr. Marco Bortolato. After the initiation ceremony, we provided a complimentary cookies and punch reception. 
Evaluation/Reflection: Provide a reflective paragraph that evaluates the effectiveness of your activities and ways to improve. (Limit 500 words)
The overarching goal the executive team had for our chapter this year was to leave it better than when we started, and I believe we achieved that. Last year’s leadership made tremendous strides in improving our chapter’s presence throughout our school and community. We hoped to carry on this momentum, continuing many of the successful projects and initiating some of our own. Many of the activities that our chapter was able to accomplish are fairly new, having just been started this year, or the year before. With new events, there will inevitably be a few hiccups along the way and areas that we can improve upon next year.

 Some high points that we accomplished was improving attendance at our meetings, mainly due to the highly informative fourth year student presentations. We also laid the ground work for new community service projects that can be continued, as well as a member of the month program. We were able to continue a top notch, personalized tutoring program that allowed us to reach out and help our fellow students. 
Areas that can be improved upon were attendance at our community service events. We have one of the smaller organizations at our school, and often members are heavily involved with other organizations prior to joining Rho Chi. We noticed our projects did not always take precedence, and that is something we hope to work on next year. We would also like to increase the number of the high school presentations we conduct. This was an idea we thought members might take more of an initiative with, possibly reaching out to their own high school to look for presentation opportunities. We found this wasn’t the best way to go about it, and plan on having a more formal scheduled list of high school opportunities next year. 
Other information:  If you would like to provide other information about your chapter that was not included in the above categories (e.g., development of a new website, organizing a regional meeting, etc.), add it here: (Limit 500 words)
Most Improved Chapter Award

Name of School/College: University of Kansas 
Chapter name and region: Alpha Rho/ Gulf Coast Region (Region VI)
Name of member submitting statement: Angela Wary
Name of Chapter Advisor: Dr. Molly Steed

The Alpha Rho Chapter has come a long way this academic year. We made great efforts to increase our presence as an organization, not only in our school but in our community. We became involved in more community service events, developed a new speaker program for our meetings, increasing our attendance, and improved our fundraising efforts. We have also continued many of the new initiatives that last year’s class established and accomplished. 


In the past, the majority of our chapter’s community outreach involved donating money to different charitable organizations. This year, we wanted to take a more hands on approach and create community service avenues that our members could become involved with. We started by creating a new community service position to help establish and organize these events. We also created a new relationship between our chapter and the Boys and Girls Club of Lawrence. We were able to set up an after school event with them, allowing our members to participate in different after school activities and games, as well as help them with their homework. We hope this new project is continued and expanded next year. 

Another new initiative we started this year was developing a new guest speaker program for our meetings. We invited fourth year pharmacy Rho Chi members back to deliver presentations that they have created while on their experiential education rotations. Not only do our fourth year members benefit by further developing their professional presentation skills, our current members get the benefit of seeing and experiencing many of the presentations we will be expected to complete in our upcoming year. Presentations this year included various disease state topics, a patient case report, and a journal club discussion. Because no other organization has done something like this at our school, members were highly interested in these and we saw an increase in attendance at our meeting than in previous years. 
We created a member of the month program this year to encourage involvement and recognize those members who go above and beyond. Members could be nominated by anyone in the chapter and were decided upon by our exec team. 

We also established a new fundraising initiative, creating a new t-shirt drive in the fall. This year we created a new t-shirt based off of a popular shirt many Kansas City Royals fans wear, with a pharmacy element added to it. Of course the shirt went over well, considering the Royals won the World Series. 
Two years ago, our chapter only held two meetings per year, and had little involvement in our school and community. Looking back at where we started, our chapter has come a long way. We are more active in our school and community, creating sustainable events that can be continued and expanded in years to come. I am truly happy about what we have accomplished this year and am excited to see what our chapter does in the future. 
Chapter Activities Report Template

	[Chapter Name, School Name] Activity Table
	

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	If Activity has Been Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success of the Activity and What Improvements Have Been Done Over the Past Year?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?
	Financial Information for the Activity [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities 
	General Tutoring Program

	Offered daily tutoring to each of the classes over the noon hour every day of the week.
	Stimulate critical inquiry and develop academic leadership. 
	5+ years
	Last year we increased our tutoring to provide it every day as opposed to once weekly. This was greatly appreciated and continued this year. 
	11
	Approximately 50
	Our donated time

	
	Tutoring Liaisons
	Take our tutoring to the course coordinators by asking for extra study materials and becoming the go to tutor for historically difficult classes offered to the underclassmen.
	Stimulate critical inquiry and develop academic leadership.
	2
	We continue to consult with those we provide our tutoring to about ways we can better cater to their academic needs.
	8
	Approximately 50
	Our donated time

	
	P4 Student Presentations
	P4 students deliver presentations at our monthly meetings that they have completed while on rotations 
	Foster collaboration
	1
	
	4 P4 students
	Members at each meeting
	No financial cost

	
	High School Presentation
	Delivered a presentation to high school students interested in different health professions
	Stimulate critical inquiry and develop intellectual leadership
	2
	The presentation was revamped and enhanced 
	1
	25
	No financial cost

	College of Pharmacy Events 
	Back to School BBQ
	Members got together to kick off the school year and enjoy good food
	Foster collaboration
	1
	
	16
	16
	No financial cost, members each provided different food items

	
	Member of the Month 
	Each meeting an outstanding member was nominated by his or her peers and selected as the winner of this award. Winners were chosen based on involvement or academic accomplishments
	Recognize and intellectual achievement
	1
	
	8
	5
	$50 total in gift cards for the winners

	Patient Outreach Events/ Community Service
	Boys and Girls Club Event
	Members participated in after school activities with the Boys and Girls Club
	Stimulate critical inquiry and develop intellectual leadership
	1
	
	3
	50
	No financial cost

	
	The Big Event
	Participants volunteered around our community to help areas in need. Our members specifically worked at the Hidden Valley Girl Scout Camp this year
	Stimulate critical inquiry and develop intellectual leadership
	2
	Last year’s class gave excellent feedback regarding the event and so it was continued
	2
	Approximately 100 people will benefit from the work we completed
	No financial cost

	Fundraising Events
	White Coat Sales
	Members work in collaboration with the Dean’s office to help fit new students for white coats and distribute them once they are ordered.
	Promote the highest ethical standards
	5+ years
	This event runs smoothly every year and no improvements were needed
	6
	Approximately 200 white coats were distributed
	

	
	Fall T-shirt Drive
	Sold a Kansas City Royals inspired t-shirt
	Promote the highest ethical standards
	1
	
	8
	Approximately 30 shirts sold
	

	
	Spring T-shirt Drive
	Sold a class t-shirt with a favorite quote from one our professors
	Promote the highest ethical standards
	2
	
	8
	Approximately 25 shirts sold
	


Guidelines:

1. For each activity within a category use a separate line in the table (you may add more lines as you see fit)

2. Keep your descriptions of each activity brief limiting overall table to 3 pages or less.
Appendix 2
Rho Chi Budget 2015-2016

2014-2015 Starting Balance: $6,823.66

Predicted Costs:

1. Social Events: $250.00

2. New Initiate National Dues (2016-2017): $2,275.00 ($65 x 35 initiates)

3. Initiation Ceremony

a) Meal and Supplies: $750.00

b) Faculty Award Plaque: $50.00

c) Initiation Stationary: $100.00

4. Graduation Cords (Class of 2016): $12.50/member (35 members): $437.50

5. Tutor Appreciation: $100.00

6. Gifts for Speakers: $100.00

7. Community Outreach: $200.00

8. Miscellaneous: $300.00

9. Member of the Month: $60.00

Total Costs: $4,585.00

Actual Costs: $2,922.00

Predicted Revenue (net):

1. White Coat Sales: $450

2. Initiate Dues (2016-2017): $2,625.00 ($75 x 35 initiates)

3. Fundraising: $750

Total Costs: $3,825.00

Actual Costs: $6,832.83
Summary:


Starting Balance + Actual Revenue – Actual Cost


($6,823.66)

($6,832.83)


($2,922.00)

=Predicted Year-End Balance ($10,734.49)
The Rho Chi Society

National Office Contact Information:
Email:  RhoChi@unc.edu

Telephone:  (919) 843-9001

Fax:  (919) 962-0644
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